                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                              MONDAY  16th December, 2019.
Present:  Cllrs:  Gerald Thomas (Chairman), Tim Mason, Alan Price, Jill Morgan, C Cllr. N Prior
Apologies:  Cllrs:  Graham Johns, Brynley Morris 

1. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th November, 2019, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason, seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.
2. Matters Arising
· Cadw refund for refurbishment of war memorial.  The Clerk has chased the outstanding amount.
· GDPR Guidance for Members – all Councillors signed to confirm that they have read the document. 
· Mathry Village Forum actions:  telephone box door replacement.  Cllr. Alan Price will research the cost of a second hand door.
· Rubbish bin on road to Abercastle.  The Clerk was asked to order two rubbish bins in January (Castlemorris and the Abercastle road).
· Streetclean board – not received.
3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   Clerk’s remuneration - £225.00





       Plaque for SS Leysian - £450 – deliver to Alan

          Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.
          Account information:  

      Balance of current a/c - £2078.98

Balance of deposit a/c - £7.07

4. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
PCC

Notification of Planning Approval

19/0413/PA:  Llwyndyrys Farm, Square & Compass – farm environmental improvement scheme comprising a roofed feed/loafing area … A slurry management plan will be included.
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Roger Stevens – copies of second Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant application received.  For further discussion at the January meeting.
b)  PCC – Rachel Elliott – reply re queries on enforcement decision on Mathry Farm received. 
A planning application has been invited to allow the department to fully assess the implications of the development, the Community Council will be consulted on the planning application once submitted. The reason for inviting the application is based on the impact an additional 3 bays would have in the context of an already approved scheme.      Matters such as slurry generation, storage and health and safety issues would be considered during the course of a planning application. 
c)  Permission has been given by the University of Wales to carry out toilet access work over village green.

d)  Renewal of bus passes received.
e)  Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum Newsletter received.
f)  Welsh Index of Multiple Deprivation received.
h)  Email from Ian Cundy (via Cllr. Alan Price) with provisional plan for a legacy weekend next June and offering a donation of £200 towards a slate plaque and £100 for the hire of the hall for a talk received.  
The provisional plan for the weekend is as follows:

Friday (12th June 2020):    
If anyone brings a boat, they could go for a dive (but this will be their own responsibility).
Possibly arrange an evening meal at the Farmers Arms or The Ship Inn.






Saturday (13th June 2020):
During the day -   A slate plaque (covered part by the funding & part by the local council) will be un-veiled on the beach by someone of note! and hopefully the media will be present to record the event (suggestions as to who might be suitable for the unveiling would be welcome).
If anyone brings a boat, they could go for a dive (but this will be their own responsibility). Another talk in the Mathry Community Hall to up-date people with what was accomplished this year, and to hand over copies of our report to members of the local community.

Sunday (14th June 2020)
There will be an organised visit and guided tour (for a maximum of 30 people) around the Strumble Head Lighthouse.

If anyone brings a boat, they could go for a dive (but this will be their own responsibility). 
For further discussion at the next meeting.
6. STANDING ORDERS  
Sent out by email. The Clerk has paper copies if preferred.

7. COMMUNITY HALL
The Xmas Event on the 13th December was very successful.  Cllr. Jill Morgan was congratulated for all her efforts in raising the numbers of the 100 Club to 200, bringing the income to £1000.    £510 will go out in prizes and £490 will come to the Mathry Community Hall.

8. PUBLIC TOILET

Public Toilet – confirmation of refuse arrangements for next year.  Red bags could be used and taken to the refuse tip or can be collected from a registered domestic user.   Cllr. Alan Price will discuss this with Mr. Kellie.   The Clerk was asked to open a Nisbetts account for the Council.   Proposed by Cllr. Tim Mason, seconded by Cllr. Jill Morgan.

9. PRECEPT/BUDGET

After a budget discussion Councillors agreed that the Precept should be £5000 next year.  Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price, seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.

10. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
· New refuse arrangements have been challenging but are starting to resolve themselves.

· Abereiddy situation – the appeal by ManUp has been dismissed and permitted activities on the beach reduced.  

· The recent Community Hub meeting in the Attramont Arms was attended by Cllr. Jill Morgan.  C Cllr. Prior is trying to bring the local communities closer together and working for a connected community.  New website – neilprior.co.uk - is being launched to enable such information to 
· Neil will be holding a meeting in the Gwesty for residents of Castlemorris to make residents aware of the Bwcabus. 

· County Council Budget - 4.9% increase in funding from the Welsh Government for the County Council in 2020.   There is still a funding gap but the situation is more positive than was expected.


11. FRENCH TWINNING
There will be a meeting on the 16th January.  30 or more people are coming so more accommodation is needed.

12. Footpath PP63/2

Cllr. Jill Morgan will pass on contact details for the PCNPA Officer who deals with this footpath in Abercastle where residents are concerned about the condition of the road access to their properties.


13. Singing Round the Tree

The Twinning Committee are organising singing round the Xmas Tree on Sunday 22nd December at 6.30pm.

Signed …………………………………



Date ……………………………
